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Calvary Lutheran Church  
and Preschool 

 

                The Sounds Of  

 

 

1011 North Compton Street 
Post Falls, Idaho  83854 
Church Office: 208.773.5321 
Office Hours:  Tuesday—Friday 10:00 a.m.—2:00 p.m. 
office@calvarypostfalls.com 
Pastor Erickson: pastor-
matt@calvarypostfalls.com 

January 2016 

Sunday Schedule 

Inside This Issue: 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  9:00 a.m.   
10:00 a.m. 
10:30 a.m 
10:30 a.m.. 
 

Worship Service w/ Children’s Church 

Fellowship 
Adult Education 
Connect Tweens Time 
 

Pastor’s Page 
Family Promise 
Calvary Companions 
Prayers 
Preschool Info 
Caring & Fellowship 
Jan calendar 
Jan Duties 
 

 2,3 
    9 
    9 
 10 
 11 
— 
 14 
 15 

Staff 

Pastor: 
Church Secretary: 
Choir Director: 
Preschool Director: 
Preschool Teacher: 
Teacher Aide: 
Teacher Aide: 

Matthew Erickson 
Jeanne Barrett-Usher 
Aurel Mason 
Jodene Meehan 
Krista Moler 
Brenda Howard 
Jody Laufenberg 
 

Happy Birthday 

Charlotte Werner   1-1 
Bette Inseth   1-3 
Carol Morrisen  1-3 
Jim Pontier   1-7 
Tim Larson   1-7 
Jan Harris    1-10 
Judy Stebbins  1-10 

Eugene Romeu   1-12 
Audrey McGrath  1-13 
Karin Austin    1-19 
Linnea Johnston  1-26 
Sam McGrath   1-27 

  

           Happy Anniversary 

Vikki & Kerry Blettner   1-12 
 

Loretta &  Jim Pontier   1-21 
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What is in a Web-Page?

    
  

 In December we launched our new web page at www.calvarypostfalls.com. If you haven’t had a 
chance to check it out yet, please take a few moments to do that.  We are proud of this web page, it took a lot 
of work to put it together and we believe it is one of the best church web-pages we have seen.  This is a pretty 
big deal for Calvary, but it may not be important in the way that you are thinking it is.  While our web-page is 
now our primary means of advertising Calvary, more than that it is a tool that you can use as you do the work 
of inviting others to be a part of the Calvary Family. 
 Advertising a church is a funny thing.  Normally when you place an ad your goal is to entice people into 

paying money for you a particular good or service.  The goal of your advertising is to get as many people as 

possible to spend as much money as possible with you rather than with others.  It is explicitly expected that 

you are trying to draw customers away from others who may be selling a similar product.  In general advertis-

ing is about maximizing profit.  Advertising for a church is different.   

 We are not selling anything, and while we do ask people to contribute their time, talent, and treasure 

towards Calvary’s ministries, our goal is never to fill the offering plate.  More than this, we really are not inter-

ested in encouraging people to leave a Christian congregation where they are actively engaged so that they 

can worship with us.  We really are not at all interested in “market share,” and while we work towards being 

financially sustainable we also are not interested in maximizing profit.  So if our advertising is not about gain-

ing market share or maximizing profit, what is church advertising about? 

 Our mission is to tell of Christ’s love as we care for all people and God’s creation.  As we work to tell 

people of Jesus love we are also inviting them to respond.  The response that God most earnestly wants from 

each of us is that we would decide to live as Jesus’ disciple.  That is so that we would live our lives in such a 

way that we in turn, go on to tell others about Christ’s love and to care for others.  There are a lot of people in 

Post Falls and Kootenai county who, in all honesty, have not heard about Jesus love in a way that they trust it.  

 Calvary is a place where people can not only hear, but also experience Jesus’ love for them, but it is 

hard to have that experience if they never get a chance to interact with our congregation.  This is where our 

web-page comes in.  There are some people who for whatever reason are looking for a church, and research 

shows us that the first thing the vast majority of people do, no matter their age, when they are looking for a  

http://www.calvarypostfalls.com
http://www.calvarypostfalls.com/
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church is to search online.  Those people will browse a couple of web-pages and then decide if they are going to 

visit a congregation.  It is likely that we will see a small increase in first time visitors to Calvary because of our 

new web-page, but in all honesty this really is not very effective advertising.  For the average person who is just 

blindly looking for churches online the primary deciding factors that determine if they will visit that congregation 

are location, service time, and affiliation with a particular denomination or tradition.  The vast majority of people 

who have not heard about Jesus’ love for them in a way that they can trust ,will not be looking for a church.  

They won’t look online, they won’t look in the yellow pages, they won’t look in the paper.   

 That is right, there is no advertising, by itself, which is effective at drawing in those who are most in need 

of Jesus’ love, because generally they aren’t looking for a church.  Think about it this way, if you don’t realize 

that your dishwasher needs replacing how much time do you spend looking at ads for appliance stores in the 

newspaper?   

 If we want to draw people to Calvary so they can hear about Jesus’ love and join us in our mission to 

share that love and care for other’s, you have to be the primary means of advertising.  You need to take mo-

ments in your conversations to tell you friends, co-workers, and family about the ways you are blessed by your 

congregation.  When you do this, our web-page becomes an effective tool for you to let people understand more 

clearly what you are explaining to them.  Each month our web-page will be updated in a way that shares what is 

currently going on at Calvary.  After you tell someone about something meaningful you did at Calvary, or even 

better—something fun or meaningful coming up at Calvary, you can invite them to check it out on our web-page.  

Advertising agents know that the combination of a personal invitation or referral combined with an easy low risk 

means for someone to investigate the details of the invitation, make a powerful combination.  Our web-page 

very clearly tells the story of Calvary Lutheran Church in a way that people who are curious can get enough infor-

mation about who we are, without having to take the risk of showing up for a service, or event, to know if Calva-

ry might be the kind of place they are interested in.  It is also designed to help raise curiosity so that while giving 

plenty of information, it also encourages folks to come and check us out for themselves. 

 Our web address is very easy to remember  www.calvarypostfalls.com.  Please take the time to explore 
our web-page, and more importantly, take the initiative to share it with a friend.   

 Blessings for the New Year,  Pastor Matt 

http://www.calvarypostfalls.com
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February DATES to remember 

*Monday, Wednesday & Fridays   —AA uses fellowship hall for meetings 7am 

**Wednesday afternoons 3:15 to 6:30  LOGOS At Community Presbyterian Church. 

 February 1, Red Hat meeting at noon 

 February 8th, Team Meetings 

 February 14th, Sunday, Valentines Day 

 February 15th, President’s Day 

 Feb 15th, 3:30 pm, Mission Team Prayers 

 Feb 16th, Calvary Companions   7pm 

 March newsletter articles due, February 18th 

 February 19th Skirts & Shirts   6pm 

 Logos is beginning again in the New Year, On January 13th!  It is a shared adventure 

between the Community Presbyterian Church and Calvary Lutheran, teaching kids the val-

ue of God in our lives.   It will be more exciting games, good meals, worship, and Bible sto-

ries with friends.  Be there or be square! 

 We will meet at a different location,  at the Community Presbyterian Church, across 

the freeway, at  417 N. William in Post Falls!  To get there, take Spokane Avenue south, 

turn left on 4th Street, and then a left at William.  There is a lot of parking to the south of 

the church, so join us for more adventures with your classmates and friends, every 

Wednesday! 
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Calvary Lutheran Church  
and Preschool 

 THANK YOU to our member churches and church members for the beautiful baskets provided to our residents for Christ-
mas and your many generous gifts that help us continue to provide a compassionate and charitable mission.  Your generosi-
ty helps us to carry out our mission of providing a faith-based loving home that honors older adults.   It is often difficult to 
know when an aging parent needs more help or would benefit from assisted living. Here are a few questions to help you 
with what is sometimes a challenging decision. Are there signs your loved one is falling or experiencing balance problems? 

Is your loved one’s refrigerator empty or filled with spoiled food? Are they losing weight? 

Is your loved one wearing the same clothes when you visit? Can they bathe themselves, groom adequately and launder 
clothes? 

Is your loved one’s home or yard as neat and clean as it used to be? 

Is your loved one more forgetful, often not remembering to take medications correctly (dosages and on time) or keep 
appointments? 

Is your loved one able to operate appliances safely? 

Is the home equipped with safety features such as grab bars and emergency responses systems? 

Are they driving? Should they be driving? Is there another means of transportation? 

Are there stacks of papers and unpaid bills lying around? 

Does your loved one appear depressed? Are they isolated from others most of the time, or no longer want to socialize? 

When you really look at your loved one, do you see the bright and vibrant person from years ago? 

We are here to discuss if assisted living/memory care is right for your loved one. We currently have rooms available. 
For more information, please call Connie Wills, Admissions Director, at 664-8119, or visit our website at 
www.theorchardcda.org 

  
 

GRADE SCHOOL RETREAT*********************BACK 2 CAMP 

Don’t forget to register for the Grade School retreat, with registration deadline Jan. 10th.  Don’t let the 

cost keep you from attending, and it is from February 5th thru 7th!   

3rd thru 6th graders meet at Calvary at 4:30pm on Friday the 5th of February for a fun weekend:  sled-

ding, games, signing, Bible exploration, and GREAT meals!  Register online at www.lutherhaven.com 

and pay your $25 deposit before Jan 10th, and let Jeanne at the Calvary office know once you have 

registered!  208-773-5321. 

See the flyer on page 5 for information on what to bring for a FUN time!   

 

http://www.theorchardcda.org
http://www.lutherhaven.com
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Calling all Grade School Kids!! 

Do you like Lutherhaven? 

Do you like good food? 

Do you like learning about how Jesus works in your life? 

Do you like to spend time at camp with your friends? 

Do you like snow? 

Do you like sledding? 

Do you like singing, laughing, and playing games? 

If you said “yes” to any of these above listed items then you need to come to the Grade School Retreat from Feb-

ruary 5-7, 2016.  See the advertisement in this newsletter for more details.  If you have any questions please come 

see Kathy Darrar or Jimmy Strelec. We would love to have you come join us on this retreat!   

We are going Back 2 Camp!         Kathy Darrar   

For Grade Schoolers Only! 

What do these items have in common?  A sleeping bag, great meals, pillow, toiletries, towel, sled-

ding, pajamas, warm clothes, Bible exploration, snow clothes, snow boots, flashlight, Bible, money 

for trading post, a camera, games, singing, and even better friends.   

If you answered Lutherhaven! You are correctamundo!!  

Let your Mom, Dad, Grandma, Grandpa, Aunts and Uncles know you would like to go.  They can 

come see Kathy Darrar or Jimmy Strelec to get you signed up!  

 

Now, find all that stuff and gather it together for a super 

fun weekend. February 5-7, 2016!! See you there!!!  

We are going Back 2 Camp! 

   Kathy Darrar 
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 There is a Program in conjunction with PRC called Free For Life.  It accomplishes its mission through four main areas, 
which we like to calls our 4 S’s.  Two of our 4 S’s are sustainable programs and scholarships.  Free for Life, along with our 
partners at Peace Rehabilitation Center in Nepal launched our tailoring classes in July 2013 which are supported through 
our scholarship program. Right now we have 3 tailoring classes open training 56 girls the skill of tailoring over the next 6 
months. The first of these first 3 classes will graduate soon with the other two to follow in the next few months. 
 At the specific request of each of our partner border monitoring stations,  and border office with PRC, we opened 
the first 3 tailoring classes at each station (Krishnanagar and Kodari and Rasuwa).  The purpose of the tailoring program was 
to help the girls that were identified as being at highest risk of being trafficked or who where rescued from trafficking 
through the border stations to have the opportunity to learn the skill of tailoring and be come self sustaining.   We have 
seen the success of such a program before, as in the story of Meena. Meena was rescued at one of the border stations and 
taken to the main PRC safe shelter, where she learned the skill of tailoring.  Meena eventually went back to her village, 
where she opened a tailoring shop and taught 30 other girls the skill of tailoring!  This is a prime example of just how sus-
tainable the skill of tailoring is in this particular area, where most of the clothes are handmade.  And it only gets 
better!  Free for Life and Peace Rehabilitation Center are delighted to have Meena as the program director for our tailoring 
classes! 
 Thanks to the generosity of our supporters, we are proud to announce that we have raised enough funds to provide 
56 scholarships in 2013 for all classes and supplies that year.  We could not open these classes without your partnership.  In 
addition, your support provided the funds to give each graduate of the first three classes her own sewing machine as a 
graduation gift. 
 As the first round of classes near completion, Free for Life, along with our PRC partners, has taken time to reassess 
the program. Free for Life and PRC are committed to continually evaluating all of our programs as we see what works and 
what could be improved. We are so glad that each of the graduates from the first three classes will be able to have her own 
sewing machine in addition to the 6 month tailor class she was given as a  scholarship. We want to ensure that girls at high 
risk of being trafficked or rescued from slavery continue to have sustainable opportunities in the future. 
 This is why we are making the giving of sewing machines to girls at the end of graduation into a combination grant 
and micro loan just for the machines. The way  this portion will work is that the girls that have graduated the 6 month tai-
loring program and who have expressed the desire and commitment to making tailoring her career will be eligible for a 
sewing machine. The girls that take the micro loans will also be empowered knowing they are sewing back into the next 
class of girls that want to make tailoring her new career. Over the past 6 months PRC has through community feedback and 
evaluation of this new program with the girls made the recommendation that we develop a micro loan program for the 
sewing machines instead of them just being outright graduation gifts. 

 Look up the website to be able to be part of this training ministry!  We thank you for your generosity, in changing 
lives for eternity. 

News from Peace Rehabilitation Center in Nepal. 

 Calvary supports Peace Rehabilitation Center through benevolence giving, and also in 

our prayers.  To learn more, talk to Cory English, Dennis Wilson, Kathy Darrar, Audrey 

McGrath, or Pastor Matt.  You can find out more by visiting the webpage, 

www.peacerehab.org.   Psalm 106:10 “He saved them from the hand of the foe; from the 

hand of the enemy he redeemed them.”  
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 This very worthy program has helped many families to get back on their feet!  Facts for 2015: 

 We serve on the average 18 families per year 

 50% of ALL guests are under the age of 6 

 We maintain a pool of approximately  550 volunteers 

 We have :    

  25 host coordinators 

  12 host congregations 

  5 support congregations 

  We have logged 24,000 volunteer hours of service 

  We have provided over 1040 hours of case management  

 STATS for this year:  Number of Guests  - 86 

 Number of Families - 16  2 parents   -   9 

 Single mom  -  4 

 Single dad   -  2   Kids           -   31 

THANK YOU FOR BEING A  OF Calvary Missions!   

Calvary Companions news: 

 Our group meets on Tuesday, January 19, 
from 7:00 - 8:30 p.m.  We are back to our regu-
lar third Tuesday meeting date. 

 And we are continuing our presentation 
and discussion of anticipatory grief.  Everyone 
knows something about this from experi-
ence.  We'll just describe the experience in a 
hopefully helpful way and then discuss it.  Anyone is welcome to attend; our regular group 
will welcome anyone who wants to sit in.  And hopefully it will help all of us in caring con-
versation.  

 

Pam and Everett Arnold  
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REMEMBER IN PRAYER:  

  

 
 

Continued Prayers for the Following: 
 

Please continue to Pray for the following requests:   
 

 

Please continue to Pray for the following requests:   
 

 Brinda & Jhonathan to look for a new home (the Chapins) 
 For family, especially daughter Kathy (Frances Barabas) 
 Jerry for healing from cancer (Knutsons) 
 Jordan Simon and family (K. McGrath family) 
 Anna Marie Halpern for health (Calvary Congregation) 
 Reinhold Daur for good recovery from surgery (Erica Daur) 
 Cheri Hoagburg, for strength, faith and a cure (Linda Borders) 
 Baby Blair (Anna Werner) 
 Baby Emma (Anna Werner) 
 Sandra Miller for healing after surgery (Sunny Fagan) 
 Beverly Stokes for health (Bev) 
 Jessica Hoagburg, healing from spine surgery (Borders) 
 Suzanne Zucal in Kansas, w/ recovery from open heart surgery (Harrises) 
 Cousin Jesus who is very ill (Cheryl Romeu) 
 Gabriel Harris for healing, and prayers for his family (grandson of Kathy & Barry Harris)  
 Starla Wallace for surgery & recovery (Danica Wallace) 
 Bill Johnson for healing (Heather Johnson) 
 Wendy Hamblen and family (Val & Tim Larson) 
 For things to work out with Erin, Marques & Laeyla (Janie Hirth) 
 Pam Borek for healing (Anna Marie Halpern) 
 Support for Scott & family (Anna Marie Halpern) 
 Praises for Ruth‘s healing of hands and cold (Forrest Chapin) 
 Brinda for a better life  (Forrest Chapin) 
 Tillie Dutenhoffere for the loss of her husband of 55 years (Joan Shatzka & Rylee Kaup) 
 Lacher family, as father & husband of 60 years was put into Hospice( Joan Shatzka & Rylee 

Kaup) 
 For continued wonderful recovery for Gina after receiving lung transplant. (Kathy Darrar) 
 For continued wonderful recovery for Robyn after receiving lung transplant (Kathy Darrar) 
 Patsy Spear for help rebuilding after the fire (Heather Johnson) 
 Julie Hawks health & recovery (Nancy Savage) 
 Jhonathan for healing (Forrest Chapin) 
 Darlene Durkin for healing (Linnea Johnston) 
 Mabel Wilkerson for continued health (Linda Johann, David & Darren Triber) 
 Healing for Nancy, Cory’s mom with a broken ankle (Dan & Cory English) 
 Healing for Hele Knott after surgery 
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CALVARY LUTHERAN PRESCHOOL 

JANUARY NEWSLETTER 2016 

Happy New Year!  We hope you enjoyed the holidays.  Welcome back!  Continue to listen to 
the radio station KVNI 1080 AM  for school closures.  Our preschool is closed when the Post 
Falls School District is closed due to extreme weather. 

 

During January, we will be reviewing the letters A-K, and introducing the letters L, M, and N.  
We will practice writing our names, work on recognizing the beginning sounds of words, and 
introduce the colors blue and purple.  We will review the color red, the number 5, and the cir-
cle shape. 

Our Bible verses are: 

 Psalm 100:2 –  “Serve the Lord with gladness.” 

 Ephesians 4:32 –  “Be kind to one another.” 

Reminders: 

 Please take your child to the restroom prior to the start of preschool.  January tuition 
is now due.  Avoid the $5.00 late charge.  Thank you!!! 

 

Games…Games…Games…  Use the bingo games that went home today.  Have your child re-
cite the poems with each of the letters.  Cc and Kk are the same poem.  Write down one word 
for each of the letters A-K.  Mix them up.  Read the word to your child and see if they can 
place the first letter sound with one of the poems on their bingo card.  Some students will 
need extra help.  Stress the first letter sounds in the word and on their bingo card. 

 

 Blessings for a Wonderful NEWYEAR,  

                                                                   Jodene  Meehan          
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….and the wonder goes on after Christmas: 

This church gives to families every year with such a generous spirit, never knowing what 

the results were—praying for the families and wishing them well.  Now, here is the rest of 

the story, in a thank you note for the congregation to  read, knowing all of your efforts 

were appreciated (grab a Kleenex): 

“To the kind and generous elves that adopted our family this Christmas! 

 Words truly can not describe the gratitude and surprise that my little family experienced when 

we received the incredible gifts from members of your church.  The thought, effort and quality of each 

gift blew us away.  We will truly treasure the feelings we experienced from your generosity and the 

gifts themselves for a very long time.. 

 Phoenix and Eden are in LOVE with their new bikes and wagon!  Eden has been riding her new 

little tryke constantly around the house.  The clothes, coats, oil changes, sheets, make-up, etc will be put 

to good use! 

 I went through a tough divorce last year into this year.  The kids and I have been living with 

my parents since the summer of last year.  I had a tough experience with my ex-husband last month 

(Nov.) that led me into the police station and into contact with Bridget.  When she initially called and 

asked if they could help us with Christmas this year, I had a hard time accepting.   

 The kids and I live a simple life, but we have been blessed to not want for the basic necessities.  I 

had a few simple presents picked out for both kids this year.  The things your church bought for us were 

things I definitely wouldn’t have been able to buy this year.  They transformed our simple Christmas 

into something truly blessed. 

 You were all angels to our family this Christmas and the examples to us of Christ-like love and 

service to your fellow man. 

 We will shar the story of your kindness with others and 

will seek to show the kindness and love towards others by paying it 

forward.  May the Lord bless each and every one of you and your 

families throughout this new year! 

  Love,  from Lauren, Phoenix and Eden” 
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CALVARY NEWS 
Thank You, Thank You, Thank You, Thank You!!! 

     We would like you to know that because of 

you all, The Giving Tree, was a huge success 

again this year.  Our two families were over-

whelmed and extremely blessed by our gifts.  

 It was fun for us to share in the excite-

ment that came with the delivery of every pre-

sent you put under the tree.  

 It reminds us that we can share the love 

of Jesus with others and be blessed too.   

We thank you for supporting our youth event! 

  

Kathy Darrar,  

 Sally Holtz  

  and the Calvary Youth 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Please pray for United States  
Military including: 

 
Andrew Uptagrafft  
 (Son of Carol & Pat Uptagrafft) 
Marcus Baker (Grandson of Mary & Tex Hess) 
Mamie English Cisneros  
 (Daughter of Cory & Dan English) 
Anthony Mason (Nephew of Loren Mason 
Brian Page (Nephew of Audrey McGrath) 
Kristina Borek (Daughter of Pam & Scott Borek) 
Maxwell Paul (Nephew of Tina & Mike Irwin)  
Jason Irwin (Nephew of Tina & Mike Irwin)  
Jesse Ost (Grandson of Erna Ost)  
Donny Fillman (Nephew of Linda Fleming) 

 

################################## 

Your deadline for February 
events or   articles to be put into 
the  February newsletter, please 
bring them to Jeanne  Barrett-
Usher at the office, or e-mail 
them to her by January 21st!!!   

E-mail:  

office@calvarypostfalls.com. 
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         THE SOUNDS OF CALVARY 

 

CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH 

1011 North Compton Street, Post Falls, ID 83854 

Phone: 208-773-5321 

Church Office E-mail: office@calvarypostfalls.com 

Pastor Erickson E-mail: pastormatt@calvarypostfalls.com 

 
Church Office Hours: T – F, 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATED MATERIAL 

January 2016 - Newsletter 

 
 
 
CALVARY’S PURPOSE STATEMENT: 

We are called to tell of Christ’s love as we care for all people and God’s creation. 

 

 

 
COME WORSHIP WITH US! 

 

mailto:calvary-office@calvarylutheran-postfalls.com

